Charter Academy of the Redwoods 
Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Tuesday, June 8, 2021
1059 N. State Street, Ukiah   

Zoom Meeting

Join Zoom Meeting
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/73679293095?pwd=ZUd6ZFlmVTI0eW1YcjFwKzNHdFZ2QT09
Meeting ID: 736 7929 3095

Passcode: 4pM1ch

Redwood Academy open for public comment
I.  Welcome and Opening

The meeting was called to order at 6:08 p.m. by Chairperson Joseph. Board members in attendance:




Shawna Aguilar
Yes



Anne Ford

Yes



Jay Joseph

No
Richard Muenzer
Yes 
Kip Webb

Yes 

Elna Gordon, Selah Sawyer, and Jim Switzer were present.  

On a first by S. Aguilar and a second by A. Ford, the Board voted (4-0) to adopt the agenda with a correction to II b to state March 9, 2021, a correction to IV e to state approve rather than preview, and a removal of the Special meeting scheduled for June 29, 2021. 

President’s Report ~ The school year has ended with both drive through promotions and scaled-down, masked versions of graduation ceremonies.  Both schools were very pleased with how well the graduation ceremonies turned out.  The staff is very thankful to Barra of Mendocino for the use of their facilities. Teaching staff for both schools wrapped everything up last Thursday before they departed for summer.   Most administrative staff will continue working through this week and next week, and summer school for both schools began yesterday, and will run through June 25th. Redwood Academy has 22 high school students on campus for half days, and we have only 6 middle school students on campus this summer.  Surprisingly, most of them did what they needed to do in their classes this year. Another vaccine clinic on the Redwood campus will be held tomorrow so students and their families can get their second Pfizer doses. Next year all of Redwood Academy’s teachers will be returning, however the school will be hiring another instructional aid to help with some tutoring and Guided Study duties.  The school is currently in the enrollment process for next year, though it is more difficult to actively market to students since many of the community events are still not operating.  The staff has been orienting interested parents and students on campus on a one on one basis. Redwood still needs enrollment, especially in the 7th grade and 9th grade.  All other grades have healthy enrollment.  The staff will continue to market the schools in all ways that are available—online and in print ads, as well as any community events over the summer.  Next year the plan is to run a regular school year.  However, it is possible that masking will still be required. The staff are waiting for guidance/mandates from the state and local public health authorities to finalize the schedule.  The schools have revised their dress codes.
Secretary’s Report ~ AAA ended the year with a very successful graduation, drive through promotion and material return.  AAA has approximately 25 high school students, 17 middle school students and 18 elementary students on campus for summer school.  AAA’s CTE teacher resigned his position so the school is looking for a new CTE teacher.  In the event one is not hired, the school’s Student Services Coordinator who holds a CTE credential will add a period to her schedule. The school is also hiring a bilingual office clerk and will be sharing the instructional assistant with Redwood that is hired.  AAA enrollment for next year is very low.  The school has openings in all grades, especially in 4th-6th grades.  The school is using all platforms including social media, print and radio to advertise as well as planning to attend multiple community events over summer.
Treasurer’s Report ~ Current Budget Report and Cash in the County Treasury Report of 6/2/21 shows current cash of $2,655,131—about $279,671 higher than last year at this time.  The May apportionment has not been posted.  At the end of April, the cash was at $2,911,003.  The cashflow is about $396,359 more than projected in the Second Interim Report which was $2,514,644.  According to the budget report, the expenses are at appropriate levels for this time of year.  The revised budgets for this year reflect the expenses and revenue for the year as well as projected spending based on historical trends for the remainder of the year. The 5800 series containing the SPED encroachment still has approximately half of its expenses to be paid.  The 5500 and 5400 series expenses usually come in after the fiscal year has closed, but will be posted to the -2020-2021 budget.  One main difference this year, is an increase of about $250 per ADA to the SPED encroachment resulting in an estimated increase of $30,000 each year for each school. The amount could still change once UUSD finalizes its books.  Next year’s budget is based on next year’s proposed teaching schedules and expenses, and the state’s May budget proposal. There may be revision to next year’s budget once the state budget is finalized.  Additional federal funding is also expected that may be deferred to future years.
Safety and Facilities Report ~The school’s will not be required to move out of the fairground’s buildings this year.  The goal this summer is to move furniture back into classes in preparation for next year.
II. Consent Items

a.
On a motion by K. Webb and a second by S. Aguilar, the board voted (4-0) to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of May 4, 2021.

b.
On a motion by K. Webb and a second by S. Aguilar, the board voted (4-0) to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of March 3, 2021.
III.  
Boarding Training-  Elna Gordon and Jim Switzer providing training regarding funding sources. Training time 00:28 total year to date is 01:35.

IV. Regular Meeting—Action Items 

a. Approval of the Revised 2020-21 Budgets On a first by S. Aguilar and a second by A. Ford, the board voted (4-0) to approve the revised 2020-2021 budget for Accelerated Achievement Academy and Redwood Academy. 

b. Approval of the Report of the 2020-21 Estimated Actuals and 2021-22 Budgets On a first by K. Webb and a second by S. Aguilar, the board voted (4-0) to approve the report of the 2019-2020 estimated actuals and 2020-2021 budgets.

c. Approval of Education Protection Account Expenditures 2020-21 and 2021-22 On a first by S. Aguilar and a second by A. Ford, the board voted (4-0) to approve the EPA expenditures for Accelerated Achievement Academy and Redwood Academy of Ukiah.
d. Approval of the Local Control Accountability Plans and LCAP/LCP Annual Updates On a first by K. Webb and a second by A. Ford, the board voted (4-0) to approve the Local Control and Accountability Plans and the Annual Updates for Accelerated Achievement Academy and Redwood Academy of Ukiah.
e. Approval of Proposed Board Policies On a first by K. Webb and a second by S. Aguilar, the board voted (4-0) to approve revisions to BP 104, detailing CAR’s conflict of interest policy.
V. 
Discussion Item
a. The Board provided input for the Safe Return to In-Person Instruction and Continuity of Services and Expenditure Plans for ESSER funding.
VI.
Public Comment For Items Not on the Agenda~ No member of the public requested to speak.

VII.
Next Regular Meeting-- The next regular meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, September 14, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. on the campus of Redwood Academy of Ukiah.
VIII.
Adjournment 
As acclaimed by the chair, the meeting was adjourned at 7:11 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,

Selah Sawyer
Secretary

For the Record:

Before 6:00 p.m. on Thursday, June 3, 2021, this meeting agenda was: 



Hand-delivered with back-up to all five board members and both corporate officers and management staff;

Posted in the offices of Redwood Academy and Accelerated Achievement Academy, and classrooms of Flower Building and Home Arts 

Building, 

Posted on the www.caredwoods.org governance channel; and 

E-mailed to Scott Paulin 

Preparing students for a successful future in safe, challenging, well-managed charter schools


